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 September  2021  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1  
 

2  
 

3  
 

4  
 

5  
8:30 SJL Worship  

With Communion 

9:30 CLC Bible Study 
with Glen 

10:30 CLC Worship 

With Communion 

6  
9:00 – 12:00 CLC 

Quilting 

7  
6:00 CLC Council 
Meeting 

 

1:00 SJL Women’s 
meeting  

 

8  
Registration for Calvary’s  

Kids 5:30  

9  
6:30 SJL Council 

 Meeting  

10  
 

11  
 

12  
8:30 SJL Worship  

With Communion 

10:30 CLC Worship 

Chicago Folk Service 

With Communion 

Donut Sunday hosted by 
Harley & Joleen Davison 
following worship and 
prior to: 

GOD’S WORK OUR 
HANDS SUNDAY 

13  
9:00 – 12:00 CLC 

Quilting 

 

Jr. Women’s Club Mtg 

@ CLC 6:30 – 9:00 p.m. 

14  
 

15  
Calvary’s Kids 5:30 

 

6:30 Calvary’s 
Confirmation Class 

Meeting and Pizza 

 

16  
 

17  
 

18  
Lorra Metko –Use of  
Fellowship Hall  

19  
8:30 SJL Worship  

Blessing of Backpacks 

10:30 CLC Worship 

Blessing of Backpacks 

Assembly Kits @ CLC 

 

20  
9:00 – 12:00 CLC 

Quilting 

21  
6:00 CLC Friendship 
Circle  

22  
Calvary’s Kids 5:30 

 

Calvary’s 

Confirmation Class 

(time to be determined) 

23  
 

24  
 

25  
Thrivent Cans Hunger  

Build week begins 

Sept.  25 – Oct. 3 

26  
8:30 SJL Worship  

With Communion 

10:30 CLC Worship 

With Communion 

27  
9:00 – 12:00 CLC 

Quilting 

28  
 

29  
Calvary’s Kids  5:30 

 

Calvary’s 

Confirmation Class 

(time to be determined)  

30  
 

SERVICE TIME CHANGE 

In September SJL will 
hold service at 8:30 and 
CLC goes back to 10:30.  

 

 

 

 

May God’s Light Sparkle in Us! 
At Calvaryôs Kids we use the Spark Curriculum, to spark the light of Christ in our Kids so they can help shine 

Godôs light in our world. Every Wednesday, kids from grades 4K-6 will get a spark of the coming Sundayôs 

lessons. Through music and activities theyôll get to know the readings ahead of time so that when they come to 

Sunday Service theyôll be well prepared to receive the word. Our first night is Wednesday, September 8 from 

5:30 ï 6:30 p.m. You can call us at (715) 623-3102 for more information.  

Registration and Introduction will be on  
Wednesday, September 8, 2021 at 5:30 

~COME JOIN THE FUN~ 

 
“Calvary’s Kids” meets on Wednesdays from 5:30 – 6:30 p.m.  

If Antigo schools cancel or dismiss early due to weather, Calvary Kids will also be cancelled.  



 

 

Calvary  
FRIENDSHIP CIRCLE 

3
RD

 TUESDAY OF EACH MONTH 
6:00 P.M. IN FELLOWSHIP HALL 

 
All Women of Calvary are encouraged to attend. 
We hold a Bible Study and a time for fellowship 
and sharing. We offer support for one another. 

 

St. John’s  
WOMEN’S GROUP 

DATE MAY CHANGE EACH MONTH 
NEXT MEETING SEPTEMBER 7 
1:00 P.M. IN FELLOWSHIP HALL 

 
We start with a short Bible Study and then have 
our meeting. It is also a time for sharing and 
planning. All women are welcome.  

 

SYNOD GOLF OUTING 
Calvary had a team of golfers and strongly suggest 
you consider joining this fun event next year.  
Entered in the event were Bill and Scott Eschmann 
and Dale and Scot Peterson. Unfortunately Scott E 
had an unexpected work commitment so a friend of 
Calvary filled-in. He was very impressed with our 

Lutheran Outing.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Every child is an artist. The problem is how to remain an artist once t hey grow  up. 

         - Pablo Picaso 

 
___________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

 
 

 

Calvary  
THE QUILT SQUAD 

MONDAY OF EACH MONTH 
9:00 A.M. to 12 Noon 

 

We make mission quilts and work on other needed 
projects for missions in the church. You do not need to 
know how to quilt or sew. There are so many ways you 
can lend a hand. Coffee time begins at 10:30, stop in and 
meet the group and they will be happy to explain what they 

do. 

St. John’s  
PARKING LOT FUNDRAISER 

 
Shell Gas Card Fundraiser is now going on at St. John’s 
Lutheran. Cards can be purchased in $25, $50, or $100 
increments. Andy Resch has the cards so you can 
contact him or any council member. Funds will be used 
towards redoing the church parking lot so please 

consider purchasing! Everyone uses gas!  

Have you logged on to FACEBOOK Live for òVicarõs Picker Upperó Daily Devotions? 

If not we suggest you do for your daily dose of inspiration!  

Kindred Parish 
JESUS PALOOSA Outdoor service 

First Annual – was a great success. It was held at Heinzen Pavilion and attended by 101 people + a 1 very well 
behaved dog. The Gospel Band of Faith, Hope and Harmony provided wonderful music, the service was inspiring and 
the food delicious. Donations of chips, water, and incidentals were made by members of the parish and we thank 
everyone for all their help. We don’t want to leave anyone out so THANK YOU TO ALL. But, we do need to say a very 
special thank you to Julie Zack (CLC) who secured the pavilion and license for us and paid for them, opened the 
building and did so many behind the scene things for us to make it a great event.  We are on the calendar for next year 
so save the date of August 14, 2022! (See pictures on the last page of the newsletter.) 

Calvary Lutheran 
Music in the Park Event 

Our Pie and BBQ in the park was also a great success. We raised $1,585.00 – minus expenses and 20% to the Music 
in the Park Committee to keep this event going. We sold all the BBQ and only had 4 pcs of pie left-over and we saved 
two pies to take to the fire department as a special treat. Thank you to everyone that worked, made BBQ, baked the 
delicious pies and desserts, donated water, soda and ice. You are wonderful! (See pictures on the last page of the 
newsletter.) The money raised went to the Women’s Group for their mission projects and support of their church work 
in general (shut-ins, confirmation, Homme Home, etc.  

Calvary 
GOD’S WORK. OUR HANDS! SUNDAY. 

SEPTEMBER 12 
 

Plans are in the works for this special day as members 
of the ELCA – extend helping hands to reach outside 

the church building. One of the projects is tying fleece 

blankets for the Langlade County Foster Care Program. 



 

 

COLLECTING SCHOOL KIT ITEMS FOR LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF 

NEEDED BY SEPTEMBER 12 

¶ Notebooks (70 – sheet) wide or college ruled paper, approx. 8 x 10-1/2”  
No loose paper 

¶ Blunt Scissors -  (safety scissors with embedded steel blades work well) 

¶ Pencils – Unsharpened, #2 pencils with erasers 

¶ Ballpoint Pens – Black or Blue (no gel ink) 
Thank you Rhonda Bangtson for making all the kit bags again this year and to Larry Poltrock for 
agreeing to make the delivery run to Wausau, in October.  
 

  COLLECTING PERSONAL CARE KITS FOR LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF 

              NEEDED BY SEPTEMBER 12 

¶ We are still in need of towels to complete our kits, to date we have 43 completed kits. 
(Dark colors preferred. Size 20”x 40” and 27”X 52”) 

       
_____________________________________________________________ 

 
The Antigo Community Food Pantry is always in need of non-perishable food 
items. Preferred items are: Low-sodium Canned Vegetables, Canned Meats 
(chicken, tuna, etc.), Canned/crushed tomatoes, Brown Rice, Whole Grain Pasta, 
Dried Beans, Canned Beans, Peanut butter and Graham Crackers. At CLC we 
have a donation bin located in Fellowship Hall for your donations.  
 
_________________________________________________________________ 

          We are sad to acknowledge the death of two friends of Calvary: Jeff Shannon 
(husband of the late Karen Shannon) and Michael Monson (Husband of Laurel). 
Funeral service for Jeff was held at Strasser-Roller with Vicar Jennifer officiating.  
Services for Mike will be announced at a later date.  

      We also offer our sincere condolences to Justin and Melissa Ferg upon the death of  
Melissa’s father, Mark Shumway and to Jim and Lynn Wheeler upon the death of Jim’s mother 

Lorrine Wheeler. Please keep all of Jeff, Mike, Mark and Lorraine’s family and friends in your prayers 
during these difficult times.  

______________________________________________________________ 
      

September Birthday Blessings 
      Calvary Lutheran                       St. Johnõs Lutheran 

 01 – Julie Zack     03– Alan Nelson 
 05 – David Cunningham, Scot Peterson  04 – Jodi Kluck 
 06 – Katelyn Parilek, Connie Peterka  10 – Suzanne Schmidt 
 09 – Braden Conant, Terry Kubiaczyk  20 – Doug Kunst 
            14 – Zander Aros  
 15 – Judy Theilman 
            16 – Elena Bussiere, Marie Graupner 
            17 – Candy Gress, Geri  Lenzner, Madeline Richling 
 18 – Jan Young 
 20 – Angie Close, Ashley Donovan, Joel Wagner 
 22 – Oliva Ferg, Lisa Volkman 
 23 – Bruce Kommers 
 26 – Melanie Godleske, Heather Stern 
 27 – Dick Strasser  



 

 

 We welcome to Calvary the following:  

 Justin, Melissa, Olivia and Elise Ferg 
 Olivia and Elise have shared their musical talents with us on several occasions. 
 They are joining us by transfer of membership for North New Hope in Rosholt. 

 Lisa Houdek 
            Lisa is a former member of Calvary and we are excited to have her back 
  as a returning member.  

 Melanie Godleske 
           Melanie is also a former member of Calvary and recently returned to Antigo. 
            She noted that she grew up in Calvary. 

 Shane Alan Wurtinger  
                                       Also grew up at Calvary and is reinstating his membership and will be having 
       his son Mason baptized at Calvary, October 3  
 
If you are considering making Calvary your church home and would like to join the Calvary Church Family 
please speak with Vicar Jennifer or contact Lynda in the church office.  
 
If you are a former member of St. John’s (Polar) and have not officially changed membership to Calvary we 
invite to complete a membership form and be officially added to the church role membership at Calvary.  Any 
questions please speak with Vicar or Lynda.  
 

 

Blessing of the Backp acks  at  

St. Johnõs and Calvary  

Vicar Jennifer would like to hold a blessing of the Backpacks on Sunday, 
September 19th. We know school has already started – but it is never too late for a 
blessing. Students please bring your backpack to church on the 19th of September.  

_________________________________________________________________________ 

Vicar returns to class  ð beginning Sept. 13  

We again ask for your patience and grace as seminary classes return for Vicar Jennifer for Wartburg Seminary 
on-line classes. Vicar will be taking 4 classes a week for now. In mid-October she was supposed to attend 
actual class in Dubuque IA, but that now has been changed to on-line but one class is still scheduled for 
Sunday morning, October 17. On that date we will have Jim Hartleben as our guest leader. Jim is Vicar’s 
father-in-law and Hospice Chaplain for Aspirus in Wausau. He also was the drummer for Faith, Hope and 
Harmony at our Outdoor Service at Heinzen Pavilion. For those of you that attended . . . he was the man with 
the wonderful speaking voice and explained the hymn “How Great Thou Art”.  
 
Vicar will still be available to the congregation during this time, but we just ask that when she is in class and the 
office door is closed that you respect her time of study. If you need to contact her she is always available by 
text or phone, or leave a message with Lynda in the church office and she will response as soon as possible.  

 

 
  7th and 8th Grade Students – Confirmation Class Meeting for students and parents is 
on September 15th at 6:30 P.M. Please meet with Vicar Jennifer to discuss the 
confirmation program and expectations for the coming year. We will also have a pizza 
party and ice cream for all. Questions please call the church office 715/623-3102 or 
Vicar Jennifer 715/219-5489. 



 

 

 

Calvary – Bible Study With Glen 
continues the 1st at 3rd Sunday  
of each month and remains at 
9:30 start time…..now it is just 
prior to Worship instead of after.  
    

 
AT CLC WE CONTINUE TO COLLECT PULL TABS FOR THE 

RONALD MCDONALD HOUSE 

 
 

We have had several members donate flowers for the altar. If you are interested in providing 
flowers for the altar for a special occasion or to the Glory of God please contact the office and we 
can tell you what dates are open. 
 

 

REMINDER  

Beginning September 5
th

 

St.  Johnõs will hold worship at 8:30 a.m. 

And  

Calvaryõs worship will be at 10:30 a.m.  

 

D onut Sunday 
2nd Sunday of Each Month at Calvary 

Thank you to Harlan and Joleen Davison for sponsoring September  
And  

                              To Richard Tews for volunteering to sponsor October  
 

              Donuts not required – it can be a treat of your choice!  
                                      Healthy options available! 



 

 

A Note from Vicar Jennifer  

“Praise and glory to God for whom nothing is too hard.” I love this quote by Elisabeth Elliot. A good reminder to 
praise our great God who is reliable and strong. 
 
If you do not know who Elisabeth Elliot is let me give you a brief history. She was born in 1926 in Brussels, 
Belgium, the daughter of missionaries, wife to a missionary husband, and was a missionary herself. She was 
widowed young, her famous husband Jim Elliot died on the mission field. She did remarry, only to be widowed 
again shortly after. Elisabeth was an author and a speaker. When asked to sum up what God had taught her 
through all her loss she simply said, "Trust me."  
 
Two words, one powerful truth. Jesus beckons us to walk closely with Him, promising that if we give Him 
everything, He will do the same. He is the savior of the world! Anything He would ask of us, we should wisely 
obey. His word promises that He only has our best in mind. So why is it so very difficult at times to truly follow 
after Jesus with our whole heart? 
 
I think it is because our hearts, which were created to love and serve God are fragile. Hearts are strongly tied 
to emotions, and emotions ever changing are very powerful things. But do you know what is even stronger 
than how we feel? It is who we trust. Trust is defined as: a firm belief in the reliability, truth, ability, or strength 
of someone or something. The Someone I am talking about is Jesus. “Trust Him.” Elisabeth’s words ring out of 
the eternity she is now part of, daring us to try.  
 
2 Corinthians 5:7 For we live by faith and not by sight. NOT by sight! I think we could add other senses: not by 
hearing, not by feeling, not by anything we experience while on this earth through our mortality. Instead, we 
live by faith. Live by faith. Which brings us to the cross where it all begins.  
 
The cross was a place something came to an end, so that something new could begin. At the cross we are 
given a deep truth that can take us through the terrible storms of loss and heartache that life sends our way. 
Nothing is truly lost that cannot be found again in Christ. It all depends on how we choose to see it. 
 
A place of death, or a lifeline to heaven, thrown across eternity by the God who held absolutely nothing back to 
show us His great love. Two pieces of wood and three nails, the cruelty of humanity in staggering form. Or a 
doorway to an unconditional forgiveness that is almost impossible to comprehend. A place of shame, both for 
Christ who was fastened upon it undeservedly, and us, the reason He went there. Or a place of hope, to which 
the helpless sinner runs. The cross; the place of extraordinary exchange where the unworthy become the 
redeemed. Filthy rags of sorrow for spotless robes of righteousness. As if the cross was not enough, we look 
up to find the King of heaven and earth, arms open wide, adoption papers in one hand and a great promise of 
inheritance in the other! 
 
Oh beloved, let us take Elisabeth’s quote to heart and prayerfully seek God’s help to trust Him a little more 
each day. Make it a prayer, for God will surely answer. Trust Him. For He deeply cares for you. 
Amen. 
 

Vicar Jennifer  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
 

Vicar Jennifer would also like to say a special thank you to the anonymous donors that 

contributed money for the Childre n Services and to the person that dropped off the 

puppets and left them in her office  at Calvary . THANK YOU! 

                                          

 

 

https://quotefancy.com/quote/800630/Elisabeth-Elliot-Praise-and-glory-to-God-for-whom-nothing-is-too-hard


 

 

Jesus Paloosa at Henizen Pavilion, August 15 th  – What a beautiful day!  

 

 

MUSIC IN THE PARK – AUGUST 16, 2021  

Calvary served BBQ Plate and Delicious Desserts  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Alan and Cindy – Collected the $        All those pies – only 4pcs. left      Rich and Pam – No BBQ left  

 

We could not of had a better night,  better workers, a better crowd, or  a more popular band!  

Thanks to so many involved!  


